
Agenda Item No.4 
COUNTY COUNCIL – 6TH FEBRUARY 2018 
 
PUBLIC QUESTION TIME 

 

No. Question from: Question to: Question 

1. Ms Nicky Massey 
Cambridge Resident 

Councillor Simon 
Bywater 
Chairman of Children 
and Young People 
Policy and Service 
Committee 

Our Children Centres and Early Years Services have already seen vital 
resources cut back over the years.  Children Centres such the Fields 
Children Centre in Cambridge though not included in the centre 
closures, and hub model will be subject to restructuring and will lose a 
% of their funding.  This will be the only Children Centre in Cambridge 
after April, as Cherry Hinton and Romsey Mill will have lost all of their 
funding from April according to the county council’s plan to move to hub 
based services. 
 
How will county be sure to assess and report on the affect that the 
closures and hub based system will have on our families and supporting 
services such as social? 
 

 Response from: Response to: Response 

 Councillor Simon Bywater 
Chairman of Children and Young 
People Policy and Service 
Committee 

Ms Nicky Massey 
Cambridge Resident 

 

No. Question from: Question to: Question 

2. Ms Carla McQueen 
Cambridge Resident 

Councillor Mathew 
Shuter 
Chairman of Highways 
and Community 
Infrastructure Policy 
and Service 
Committee 

Can Councillor Matthew Shuter tell us if he considers the repair work 
done on Milton Road to be good value for money for the council, given 
the appalling state the road is in once again with potholes almost the 
entire length of the road, which makes it unsafe for cyclists and very bad 
for car drivers?  Also can Cllr Shuter confirm how much the recent 
repairs cost?  Given that most of the filling work has mainly already 
degraded, were these repairs good value for money? 



 

 Response from: Response to: Response 

 Councillor Mathew Shuter 
Chairman of Highways and 
Community Infrastructure Policy 
and Service Committee 
 

Ms Carla McQueen 
Cambridge Resident 

 

No. Question from: Question to: Question 

3. Baiju Varkey Thittala Councillor Josh 
Schumann 
Chairman of 
Commercial and 
Investment Policy and 
Service Committee 

The Shire Hall site has been a seat of local government stretching back 
to Norman times and the site today continues to offer the people of 
Cambridge important services such as the Register Office.  The site 
includes spaces and building of cultural and historical importance and of 
significant architectural merit.  If the future of Shire Hall and its site is 
under question, how will the County Council ensure that the people of 
Cambridgeshire will be offered the same level of service that Shire Hall 
currently offers and protect their right to access and own this important 
cultural and historic public asset? 
 

 Response from: Response to: Response 

 Councillor Josh Schumann 
Chairman of Commercial and 
Investment Policy and Service 
Committee 

Baiju Varkey Thittala  

 
 


